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EW $1.5 MILLIO BO ISSUE LAU CHED 

CEDAR VILLE COLLEGE 
BOND PROGRAM 

Growth, expansion and improvement are 
three key words at Cedarville College as it 
moves into a new stage of its development. 
On June 4, 1971, the Board of Trustees 
authorized the sale of a 1.5 million dollar 
bond issue, Series "D," to go into effect on 
July 1. Strongly feeling the Lord's gufdance 
in this project, the Trustees view this method 
of financing as most suitable for the cam­
pus. 

The overwhelming success of past bond 
issues, is most evident in the physical ex­
pansion of Cedarville. Many buildings on 
campus, those providing a financial return, 
were built as a result of bond issues, "A, B, 
C." Income-producing buildings such as 
residence halls - Faith, Patterson, Cedar 
Park and Williams and the cafeteria addi­
tion are realities of past efforts. Concurrent 
with the construction of bond financed fa­
cilities, structures built from gifts, such as 
the Gym-Student Center in 1962, the library 
in 1967, Administration building improve­
ments in 1968, and the new Science Center, 
with ground-breaking this fall, complete the 
present college expansion picture. 

Anticipating the Lord's help in every di­
rection, the Administration is looking en­
thusiastically to the future and the building 
prospects ahead. As a result of the proceeds 
from the Series "D" bonds, three additions 
to the campus facilities will be made. With 
a new six-acre lake completed in 1969, a 
new Student Union is planned for lake-side. 
As student enrollment increases, facilities 
must grow, and a new dormitory is proposed 
for the north end of campus. The mobile 
home park, presently situated near the 
center of campus will be improved as it is 
moved to the north end of college property. 

To meet the cost of physical expansions, 
the Trustees have chosen the bond program 
rather than borrowing the money because 
they feel this type of program will be more 

An Unforgettable Testimony 
Mr. James Bucholtz, 

20, a junior at Cedar­
ville College drowned 
July 3, 1971, in Quito, 
Ecuador, where he was 
participating in the Col­
lege's Missionary In­
ternship Program. 

Working at radio sta­
tion HCJB, in conjunc­
tion with their music 
programming and pro­

duction, Jim had been in Ecuador since 
the beginning of June. On the evening 
of July 3, after setting up a tent for Sunday 
services, the group from the radio station 
decided to go swimming. Jim apparently 
stepped into a hole and was swept down­
stream. 

Jim's testimony exemplifies a dedicated 
Christian life. Realizing the need for music 
in the Christian experience, Jim was an ac­
complished organist and pianist and served 
as pianist for numerous on and off campus 
activities. Not only gifted musically, he car­
ried a 4.0 grade point average at Cedarville. 
Jim was to continue his music study at the 
Cincinnati Conservatory of Music this Sep­
tember. 

Born October 1, 1950, he was the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Bucholtz, Arcanum, 
Ohio. Memorial services were conducted in 
the Christian Missionary Alliance Church in 
Greenville, Ohio, on July 25, 1971. Burial 
was in Quito, Ecuador. 

exciting and beneficial to the alumni and 
friends of the College. Investing in Cedar­
ville College, not only involves the joys of 
Christian stewardship and the excitement of 
being an intregal part of a Christ-centered 
endeavor, but provides for financial return. 
Information in circular form concerning this 
most important campus project can be ob­
tained by writing the Development Office, 
Cedarville College, Cedarville, Ohio 45314, 

Portrait of a Benefactress 
Sensitive, yet decisive, 

gentle, yet outspoken, 
simple, yet a million­
aire - all these char­
acteristics paint a de­
scriptive portrait of a 
consecrated servant of 
God, Miss Ruby Lamb, 
benefactress to Cedar­
ville College. 

As a child, born into 
a poor family in Lisle, 
New York, Miss Lamb 

learned, from the very beginning of life, 
the tragedy of illness, the hardship of pov­
erty and later, the love of the Lord. At the 
age of six, she suffered a tragic fall which 
injured her back permanently, leaving few 
moments free from pain. The daughter of a 
crippled father, she learned the conservative 
ways of spending, a lesson that followed her 
throughout life. In her search for security 
and peace as a youth, she found the Lord 
in a small Baptist church in Castle Creek, 
New York. 

Recalling memory-filled years, Dr. Arthur 
Wolsey of Spurgeon College in Florida, 
spoke of Miss Lamb's background as a 
school teacher, when small but strong­
willed, she handled bullies and ruffians for 
$6.00 a week. Experiencing numerous jobs 
throughout her professional life, she worked 
in a shoe factory before entering the busi­
ness world - a world in which the Lord 
would ask for her stewardship. 

During the late 1920's, Miss Lamb began 
a career as a secretary for the I.B.M. com­
pany in New York. It was during the next 
eleven years that she began securing stock 
in that company. Practically starving her­
self, she invested in over $5,000 worth of 
shares, which have matured to a value of 
o~e million dollars. 

(Cont'd. on page 3) 



FROM THE PRESIDENt'S DESK 

Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

To begin a letter with a reference to money is undoubtedly the secret way to 
lose an audience. I dare to do that, however, because I want to discuss an oppor­
tunity for a sound and rewarding INVESTMENT. 

For many years Cedarville College has been constructing income-producing 
buildings by means of bonds which have been purchased by our friends. This has 
been beneficial to many individuals and has enabled the College to erect dormi­
tories and other buildings without government loans or subsidies. 

The first Series A bond was sold on July 1, 1959. This issue was retired by 
the College on October 15, 1970. Series Band C will be retired on schedule. 
Through these years we have not missed one single payment to any of our bond 
investors. Our bond reserve is invested in bank certificates of deposit. 

Recently the Board of Trustees authorized the sale of Series D bonds. This 
is a $1,500,000 issue which has been approved by the Ohio Security Commis­
sion. Because this entire amount must be sold within one year of its approval, it 
is imperative that we do everything possible to complete this goal. 

One of the major projects financed by these bonds will be the student center 
which will have a new cafeteria and other student facilities. Since this will also 
free the present cafeteria for classroom use, your investment in the bonds will be 
appreciated by our students. 

As you know from other references in this issue of the Bulletin, Series D 
bonds have a 7% return on your investment. In addition you will be investing in 
the future of our young people. It seems to be that this is a two-fold way to "lay 
up treasures in heaven" (Matthew 6: 19-21). 

Now is the best time to consider Cedarville College Series D bonds. Write 
today for a bond schedule. 

October 3 
October 8, 9, 10 
October 15, 16 
October 18, 19, 20 

October 23 
October 24 
October 31 
November 7, 8, 9 
November 9 
November 12, 13, 14 
November 21 
November 25 
November 28 

Dr. Jeremiah's Itinerary 

Blackhawk Baptist Church, Fort Wayne, Indiana 
Bethel Baptist Church, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
Trustees' meeting at Cedarville College and Homecoming 
Ohio Association of Regular Baptists, Calvary Baptist Church, 

Bellefontaine, Ohio 
Grace Baptist Church, Canton, Ohio 
Conservative Baptist Church, Crestline, Ohio 
Riverdale Baptist Church, Flint, Michigan 
Covenant Baptist Church, Kansas City, Kansas 
Christian Women's Association, Kansas City, Kansas 
First Baptist Church, Kingston, Pennsylvania 
Troy Baptist Temple, Troy, Ohio 
Berean Baptist Church, Grand Rapids, Michigan 
White Lake Baptist Church, Montague, Michigan 

FALL CONFERENCE CHALLENGES YOUTH WORKERS 
"Blueprint for Youth Leadership" the 

annual Word of Life Bible conference was 
held on the Cedarville College campus on 
September 10-11, 1971. Approximately 300 
Christian Education directors and youth 
workers gathered for the two-day event. 
The conference centered on the teaching of 
Bible doctrines and sought to challenge the 
Christian educators in their work. 

Featured speakers for the conference in­
cluded Paul Bubar, the National director of 
Word of Life Clubs, Lou Nicholes, Mid­
west Regional director, William Fortner, a 
businessman and head deacon of one of the 
largest churches in the nation, and the 
author of None Dare Call It Treason, John 
Stormer. 

NEW FACULTY 
Two Cedarville alumni are among the 

six new faculty members appointed to vari­
ous positions on the Cedarville College 
campus, President James T. Jeremiah has 
announced. 

Assuming the position of assistant pro­
fessor of Marketing and Management, Mr. 
James Seaman received his B.S. degree in 
Economics from Cedarville in 1968. His 
Masters degree was earned from the Uni­
versity of Dayton and his dissertation is 
pending toward his Ph.D. in Business Ed~­
cation and Management from the Oh10 
State University. 

A graduate of Cedarville in 1970, Mr. 
Lyle Anderson, Instructor of Music, served 
in the music department of Ambassador 
Bible Institute in London, Ohio, for one 
year. While at Cedarville, he wor~ed as 
student director of the College Choir and 
assistant in the music theory department. 

Another new faculty member in the Mu­
sic Department, Miss Judy Strickland comes 
to Cedarville upon completion of her Mas­
ters degree in piano from North Texas State 
University. She received her und~rgra~ua~e 
degree in 1969, from Samford Urnvers1ty m 
Birmingham, Alabama. 

An addition to the Speech Department at 
Cedarville is Associate Professor of Speech, 
Mr. Marlin Rayburn. Mr. Rayburn attended 
Philadelphia School of the Bible before con­
tinuing undergraduate work at Wheaton Col­
lege. He received his Masters degree in 
speech from Wayne State University, De­
troit, Michigan. Mr. Rayburn comes to Ce­
darville from Baptist Bible College, Clark 
Summit, Pennsylvania. 

Mrs. Pat Dixon, from Chattanooga, 
Tennessee, will begin her teaching duties in 
English Department at Cedarville. As as­
sistant professor of English, she completed 
her requirements for a Masters of Education 
in Secondary English from the University 
of Tennessee. 

Joining the faculty of the Psychology De­
partment as associate professor of Psy­
chology, Mr. Robert Abbas holds under­
graduate degrees in music education and 
biology. He received his Masters of Educa­
tional Psychology and Guidance from the 
University of Northern Colorado in 1965. 

These six new faculty members be­
came part of the sixty member faculty 
group at Cedarville and met their students 
when approximately 1000 under-graduates 
returned for classes on September 30. 

SWORDBEARERS' RALLY 
SLATED FOR FALL 

"Victory Through Christ" is the theme of 
the Fifth Annual Youth Conference, spon­
sored by the Cedarville College Swordbear­
ers. Slated for Saturday, November 6, 1971, 
the all-day event will involve rallies and dis­
cussion groups and guest speaker will be 
author and lecturer, Bob Larson. 

Mr. Larson, a graduate of a mid-western 
university in medicine, entered full-time 
Christian service in 1964. Once a rock and 
roll combo artist, he was won to the Lord 
through the influence of country-western 
singer, Texas Tyler and his music ambi­
tions turned to the Christian emphasis. 
Since leaving his medical practice in 1964, 
he has spoken at Christian and secular 
universities across the nation, averaging 
500 talks a year. 

Approximately 1000 young people are ex­
pected on the Cedarville campus for the 
Nov e m b er conference. Pre-registration 
should be sent to: 

Sword bearers 
Cedarville College 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314 

by October 23. Final registration is planned 
for 8:00 a.m., November 6. 



Ground-breaking for the new Science Center has been scheduled for Homecoming weekend, October 16. 
The new Science Center, pictured above, is to be located west of the library, overlooking the lake. During the sum­
mer months, monies designated for the building have increased to over $280,000. Last recorded figures shown in the 
Bulletin, were $165,000. The College has been blessed with numerous large gifts and estate settlements. Continue to 
be in prayer for the needs and work of Cedarville College. 

RUBY LAMB cont'd. 

Characterizing this business-minded wom­
an, Dr. Wolsey and her home church pastor, 
Rev. Lawrence Roland of the First Baptist 
Church, Johnson City, New York, both re­
membered her determination and her frugal­
ness. "She was one of single-mindedness," 
Dr. Wolsey recollected, "She saved every­
thing." 

A woman also gifted with a quick sense 
of humor, Pastor Roland called to mind one 
particular incident involving both Miss 
Lamb's traits of frugalness and humor. One 
Easter morning, Miss Lamb arrived at 
church dressed in her spring outfit, proudly 
displaying a new hat. Approaching the pas­
tor's wife, she inquired of Mrs. Roland if she 
liked her new purchase - a second-hand 
Easter bonnet, bought from the Salvation 
Army for fifty cents. 

Pastor Roland, reminiscing the six years 
in which he served as her minister, com­
mented on her most sensitive nature. A poet, 
with an alert mind, she sensed beauty in an 
autumn afternoon, felt gentleness in a bud­
ding flower and experienced her Heavenly 
Father's love, all of which she communi­
cated in two volumes of poetry. 

Miss Lamb lived within the business 
world for 12 years. During that time, she 
accumulated enough wealth to make a hob­
by of missionary support and to help hun­
dreds of people through financial crisis. Yet, 
this servant of God shunned the limelight, 
giving most often, anonymously. In her 
words, she said, "the Lord has given me 
this, all belongs to Him, I am only a 
steward." 

Miss Ruby Lamb went to be with the 
Lord in 1969. Her call of stewardship was 
further exhibited in a gift of 20 per cent of 
her estate to Cedarville College. Presently 
the college has received a partial settlement, 
totaling $90,000 and in October will receive 
the final settlement of another $90,000. 

New Dean Assumes Position 
Coming from counseling experience in 

Middletown, Ohio, Mrs. Virginia Carole 
Ertle has been appointed to the position of 
dean of women, Cedarville College Presi­
dent, Dr. James T. Jeremiah has announced. 
Mrs. Ertle succeeds Mrs. Mead Armstrong, 
who was serving as dean for the past two 
years. 

Mrs. Ertle's background in the field of 
education and more specifically in guidance 
counseling is extensive. Graduating with a 
B.S. degree in elementary education from 
Grace College, Winonna Lake, Indiana, she 
taught in Jefferson Elementary School, be­
fore serving as part of a counseling program 
development team in Kalamazoo, Michigan. 
While in Michigan, she instituted a practical 
studies program for exceptional children 
was instrumental in establishing a neighbor­
hood committee core and was involved in a 
structured counseling program on the col­
lege level. For the past two years, she has 
been involved in guidance counseling at 
Middletown Freshmen High School. 

Not only devoted to the field of educa­
tion, Mrs. Ertle has been active in her 
church, Grace Baptist Church in Middle­
town, Ohio. She has served as thurch or­
ganist and pianist, as primary Sunday school 
superintendent and has worked on the 
Christian education board. 

Mrs. Ertle joined the Student Personnel 
Department of Cedarville College in mid­
September. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 

Frank ('70) and Brenda Bales with more 
than seventy-five per cent of their support 
in are presently serving the Lord at Ca­
nadian Keswick. While there, they have 
been managing the gift shop as well as 
working closely with the young people on 

the staff. Within the next several months, 
they will be finalizing plans to leave for 
Brazil. 

John ('64) and Judy ('67) Bieglow are 
working with the Anchorage Baptist Bible 
Institute, as it prepares to open its doors 
on September 20. They have been con­
ducting a 5-Day Club and with enthusiasm 
write - "We passed out nearly 100 invita­
tions and 15 boys and girls attended the 
club we held in Eagle River. One girl, 
Lydia, received assurance of her salvation 
and now will be coming to our Sunday 
School." 

From New Guiena, Dave ('56) and Joan 
('59) Gardner write - "Before we left the 
U.S. to come to New Guinea, the major 
prayer request has constantly been that God 
would send others to join in the work here. 
Now he has met all the provisions for the 
first couple. Bob and Lois Dyer are in New 
Guinea - they arrived on March 3. We 
are all so thrilled and happy. Also, March 
was a welcome month, for our new build­
ing was completed enough for occupancy. 
Praise the Lord. 

Serving as head of a Mexican Bible In­
stitute, Samuel Hornbrook ('56) is the di­
rector of the Independent Baptist Institute 
in Poza Rica, Veracruz, Mexico. He has 
shouldered the majority of duties, as his 
responsibilities involve teaching and care of 
the students and supervision of the building 
program. The Institute is in the process of 
developing permanent buildings for the 
school and plans for the future include ad­
ditional dormitories and classrooms plus a 
library, kitchen, dining room and recrea­
tional facilities. 

News from Sao Paulo, Brazil Norm 
('64) and Evelyn ('64) Nicklas write -
"When is a vacation, not a vacation? 
,When it is a forced vacation. The doctor 
has confined Evelyn and I to the house 
for at least a month, for complete rest. 
Why? We have hepatitis. We have been 



BAPTIST MID-MISSIONS SEMINAR 
Cedarville College hosted the 24th Annual Seminar of Baptist Mid-Missions. 

Among the 44 candidates participating were Cedarville graduates, Ruth Hardy 
('69), Susan Ray ('70), and Mark and Beth Trimble ('67). 

Under the direction of Baptist Mid-Missions President, Dr. Allen Lewis, the 
seminar workshops involved study in the areas of printing, language, missionary 
ethnics and literature as well as instruction concerning the mission's principle, 
and policies. 

resting now for three weeks and are now 
able to be up and around a little. Re­
cently, a teenage brother and sister were 
saved at the church. After visiting their 
home for prayer and Bible reading, we 
returned to the church praising the Lord 
that the Light of the Gospel had reached 
this humble dwelling. That night the 
boy and his sister walked a dark little 
road for 40 minutes in the rain to attend 
the Young People's meeting at the 
church." 

Every Wednesday morning see the 
Paytons, De ('60) and Nancy (57) travel­
ing throughout southern Leyte in the 
Philippines, meeting in person, those 
who they have reached through their 
radio programs. The future of their ra­
dio outreach is optimistic. In June they 
re-negotiated a year's contract that will 
put them on the air at two excellent 
times for their area - 5:45 and 6:30 a.m. 
With this advantage the island of Leyte 
as well as surrounding islands can be 
reached for the Lord. 

After returning to Brazil, Ray and 
Jan (Van Hom) ('66) Reiner have been 
making plans to move to Senador Pom­
peu, in the interior of Brazil. Viewing 
their mission, they write, "Senador Pom­
peu has a history of being very hard to 
the Gospel, but God is able and the sur­
rounding area seems more promising. We 
believe that much prayer will weaken 
the enemy." 

Births-Alumni 
Bradley Donald to Don and Betty (Wall) 

('64) Anthony on May 8, 1971. 
Carolyn Jean to Joseph and Elizabeth 

(Flynn) ('70) Bennett on March 23, 1971. 
Joel Marc to Joseph ('66NG) and Pam 

(Earl) ('66) Bishop on April 23, 1971. 
Christopher Allen to Ty ('64) and Pat 

(Adams) ('64) Bryant on July 18, 1971. 
Michael Allan to John ('71) and Linda 

(Campbell) ('71) Christman on July 18, 1971. 
Gwendelyn Dorothy to David ('70) ~nd 

Kathryn (Albright) ('70) Hull on June 4,. 
1971. 

Paula Ruth to William ('69) and Barbara 
(Abuhl) ('69) Jefferies on May 31, 1971. 

Karis Lynn to John ('63) and Mary El­
len (Floyd) ('65) Lawlor on June 3, 1971. 

Peter John to Jim and Donna (Finley) 
('63) McConnell on May 21, 1971. 

Melinda Beth to Ron ('65) and Janice 
(Davis) ('65) McDugle on August 6, 1971. 

Lynn Marie to George ('71) and Diane 
(Wilhite) ('72NG) Parcher on April 26, 
1971. 

Robert David to Dale ('67) and Jennifer 
(Field) ('68) Pritchett on June J5, 1971. 

Kurtis Shay to Rev. and Mrs. Otis R. 
Stone ('62) on August 7, 1971. 

Jamison Rhinehart to Norman and Di­
anna (DePuy) ('67) Underwood on May 25, 
1971. 

Elizabeth Ann to William ('63) and Beth 
(Elmore) ('65NG) Warfield on May 6, 
1971. 

Matthew Owen to Mervin and Mary 
(Cunningham) ('65) Williams on July 10, 
1971. 

INCREASED ANNUITY 

RATES 

Up To 10 % Depending on 

Your Age 

CEDARVILLE COLLEGE 

INCREASED ANNUITY RATES 

• guaranteed income 

• strong financial policies 

• advantageous tax treatment 

• no management problems 

• blessings of supporting 
Christian higher education 

For further information write: 

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT 
CEDARVILLE COLLEGE 

CEDARVILLE, OHIO 

Varsity Basketball Schedule 
1971-72 

Opponent Date Place 
NOVEMBER 

Grace Tournament 25-27 Grace 
DECEMBER 

Rio Grande College 2 Away 
Urbana College 6 Home 
Wilberforce University 1 Home 
Marion College 17 Away 
Ohio Dominican College 18 Away 

JANUARY 
Wilmington College 
Defiance College 
Wright State University 
Bluffton College 
Walsh College 
Central State University 
Findlay College 

6 Away 
8 Away 

15 Away 
18 Home 
22 Away 
25 Home 
29 Away 

FEBRUARY 
Wilberforce University 
Urbana College 
Ohio Dominican College 
Malone College 
Marion College 
Rio Grande College 
Bluffton College 
Wilmington College 
Grace College 
Malone College 

1 Away 
3 Away 
8 Home 

12 Away 
15 Home 
17 Home 
19 Away 
22 Home 
26 Home 
29 Home 

19 71 Cross Country Schedule Varsity Soccer Schedule 
Opponent 

Adrian Invitational 
Findlay College 

Place 

Adrian, Mich. 
Home 

Marion Invitational Marion, Ind. 
Bluffton College Away 
Defiance College Away 
Earlham Invitational Richmond, Ind. 
HOMECOMING MEET 
Central State University Away 
All-Ohio Meet 
Ohio Northern University Away 
Urbana College Home 
Defiance College 

Marion College 
Rio Grande College 
NAIA District No. 22 
NAIA National Meet 

Home 
Away 
Findlay, Ohio 
Liberty, Mo. 

Time Date 
SEPTEMBER 

25 
4:00 28 

OCTOBER 
11 :00 2 
4:00 5 

11:00 9 
12 

4:00 16 
19 

4:00 23 
11:00 26 

30 
NOVEMBER 

4:00 2 
11:00 6 

13 
20 

1971 

Opponent Date Place 
OCTOBER 

Bluffton College 2 Home 
Wittenberg University 6 Away 
Ashbury College 9 Away 
Wilmington College 13 Home 
University of Cincinnati 16 Home 

(Homecoming) 
Wright State University 20 Home 
Kenyon College 23 Away 
Defiance College 26 Away 
Urbana College 28 Home 
Walsh College 30 Away 

NOVEMBER 
Malone College 4 Away 
Miami University 10 Home 
Ashbury College 13 Home 



ANNUAL ALUMNI GIVING V CLASS RANKING 

RANK 
1 

CLASS 
1964 
1968 
1966 
1960 
1967 
1958 
1961 
1969 
1965 
1963 
1954 
1970 
1957 
1956 
1959 
1955 
1971 

AVERAGE 
GIFT SIZE 

PERCENT OF AMOUNT 
DONORS GIVEN 

2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 
9 
9 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 

Pre-'54 
Total 

$68.01 
45.01 
74.47 
41.92 
59.92 

412.50 
26.06 
40.16 
18.79 
25.76 
97.50 
27.31 
40.20 
21.88 
14.00 
30.67 
13.26 
76.89 

23.0 $1,904.32 
25.3 1,845.60 
21.01 1,861.80 
30.2 545.00 
18.9 1,793.90 
9.5 825.00 

31.1 234.50 
27.0 1,766.96 
21.6 541.00 
19.2 489.35 
10.0 195.00 
13.3 792.02 
16.7 201.00 
21.02 87.50 
22.2 84.00 
14.3 92.00 
17.3 397.72 
15.2 2,614.33 

$17,019.00 

ALUMNUS GAINS EXECUTIVE POSITION 
Claiming the promise" ... all things work together for good to them that love God ... ," 

Cedarville alumnus, Roy N. Linton is an active Christian witihin the business commmunity, 
of which he has been a part for 25 years. 

A graduate of the class of 1938, Mr. Linton was an energetic student. As captain of 
the basketball team and class president, he learned leadership qualities that followed him 
in a most successful business career. After leaving Cedarville, Mr. Linton worked in the 
education field for three year as a math teacher and coach in Blanchester, Ohio. During 
World War II, he served in the South Pacific for five years. 

The Greene County, Ohio native, recalling many experiences strongly feels that the 
Lord has ordered his steps and is aware of the Lord's involvement in his present position. 

During the past 25 years, Mr. Linton has progressed from the sales department of 
Standard Register Company in California, to Regional Sales Manager in Chicago to Execu­
tive Vice President of that company, based in Dayton, Ohio. 

Mr. Linton, his wife, Joyce, and sooo, Michael, a Wheaton College sophomore, and 
Philip, a high school junior, are members of Washington Heights Baptist Church, Kettering, 
Ohio. 

Alumni News 
Ronald D. Allerton ('68) has completed 

military service and is now working on 
graduate studies in soils chemistry at the 
Ohio State University. 

As a missionary appointee to Liberia, 
West Africa, Phyllis Bancroft ('67) attended 
the Toronto Institute of Linguistics during 
the month of June and is now in full-time 
deputation work. 

Steve Boalt ('62), using some of his own 
musucal composition, joined the Miami 
Christian University Chorale of Miami, 
Florida, as a guest artist for their annual 
music concert in May. 

John Jay ('49) and Livia ('50) Check -
John is assistant professor of Education at 
Central State University and Livia was just 
recently appointed head of the Beaver­
creek High School English department. 

Receiving her Masters Degree in Special 
Education from Northeast Missouri State 
College in May, Virginia Cox ('62) will as­
sume teaching duties in special education 
claisses at New Carlisle-Bethel School in 
Ohio. 

Howard Day ('65) has been appointed as 
the assistant principal at Indian Valley Mid­
dle School in Enon, Ohio. 

Mr. Dave Fetzer ('64) completed training 
for the ministry at Dallas Theological Sem­
in3!ry and was ordained into the Gospel min­
istry at Glen Park Baptist Church, Gary, 
Indiana, on May 27. 

A 1966 graduate, E. David Gordon was 
accepted by the Indiana University School of 
Medicine for completion of work toward 
a M.D. degree. 

Linda Grandy ('70) will begin her second 
year as an elementary first grade teacher at 
Fonda Elementary School, Buttonville, New 
York, in the fall. 

Completing studies in counseling educa­
tion, James S. Hartmen ('59) was awarded 
a Master of Education degree in counselor 
education from the Indiana University of 
Pennsylvania, Indiana, Pennsylvania on May 
30, 1971. 

Chuck Horn ('60) has completed all 
course work toward his. Ed.D. from Mon­
tana State University and will complete his 
dissertation during this coming school year. 
He will continue as head of the Education 
Department at Taber College, Hillsboro, 
Kansas. 

Philip ('70) and Virginia ('69) Johnson -
Philip is a Marketing Manager with DeMoss 
Associates, Frazer, Pennsylvania, and Vir­
ginia is now employed by the Melmark 
Home, teaching the mentally and physically 
handicapped. 

Graduates of the class of 1941, Elwood 
and Pauline Shaw are working in Greene 
County, Ohio. Elwood is a research chem­
ist for C. F. Kettering Research Laboratory 
and Pauline is working as a secretary for 
the Greene County Agricultural Society. 

Jim Oswald ('67) is now Publication Edi­
tor with the United Telephone Company of 
Ohio, stationed in Mansfield. 

Employed by the Hartford Insurance 
Company, David Prosser ('66) has been 
transferred to the Orlando Florida Regional 
Office. 

Currently, teaching at the University of 
Maryland, Gerald E. Stafford ('65) has been 
appointed assistant professor of elementary 
education at Shippensburg State College, 
and is to assume those duties in the fall. 

Daniel C. ('69) and Suzanne E. ('68) 
Stevens - Daniel just completed his second 
year at Dallas Theological Seminary, and 
is also working toward a M.A. in Sociology 
from North Texas State University during 
the summers. Susie is teaching the third 

grade in Mesquite, Texas, a Dallas suburb. 
Stationed at Hicham AFB in Hawaii, 

Gary Taylor ('69) plans to enroll in the 
Graduate School of Communications at the 
University of Hawaii. 

Kathy (Satch) Cartner ('69) is newly ap­
pointed J:>y ABWE as a missionary to the 
Philippines. Planning work with Faith Acad­
emy, she is now on deputation. 

Marriages 
Frieda Bonnema ('67) to Dean Seigneur 

('69) on August 14, 1971, in Cedarville, 
Ohio. 

Jacalyn Barraclough ('74NG) to Terry 
MeNeil ('73NG) on August 20, 1971, in 
North Tonawanda, New York. 

Karen Borger ('70) to Ron Meyers ('71) 
on June 26, 1971, in New Castle, Pennsyl­
vania. 

Cindy Cartner ('70) to Randy Patton 
('71) on June 5, 1971, in Dayton, Ohio. 

Dianne Chaffe ('69) to Douglas Gottwals 
('71NG) on August 14, 1971, in Cedarville, 
Ohio. 

Connie Clark ('72NG) to Lyle Anderson 
('70) on August 28, 1971, in Spokane, Wash­
ington. 

Corinne Duhon ('71NG) to Victor Lakes 
('71NG) on June 4, 1971, in Dayton, Ohio. 

Elaine Eldridge ('70) to David Leman on 
July 31, 1971, in Frances·ville, Indiana. 

Janet Gabriel ('71) to Jeff Seeley ('71) on 
August 14, 1971, in Chicago, Illinois. 

Esther Greenwood ('69NG) to Michael 
Lanham on June 15, 1971, in Cedarville, 
Ohio. 

Karen Hamilton ('69) to Ronald L. Cale 
on July 10, 1971, in Jefferson, Ohio. 

Iris Lima ('70NG) to Gerald Nelson on 
September 2, 1971, in Greenly, Colorado. 

Linda Madsen ('71) to Richard Walker 
('71NG) on August 28, 1971, in Hamburg, 
New York. 

Ruth Moats ('71NG) to John Clauer 
('72NG) on April 9, 1971, in Springfield, 
Ohio. 

Karen Patterson ('67) to Nelson Wallis 
('69) on July 31, 1971, in Coshocton, Ohio. 

Ruth Rodgers ('79) to Chip McDaniel 
('71) on June 5, 1971, in Madiosn, Ohio. 

Cecilia Romine ('70) to Edward Krueger 
('71) on August 7, 1971, in Huntington, 
West Virginia. 

Lela Tanner ('64) to William Beaujean 
('74NG) on June 26, 1971, in Sherman, 
New York. 

As their first anniversary approaches, the 
Cedarville Associates Program announces 
their second year membership listing. The 
Associates program is designed to provide 
special on-campus benefits for interested in­
dividuals. Qualification for the program in­
volves a gift support to the college of $25 
or more. Last year, the first year for the 
organization, boasted a membership listing 
of 232. Since that time membership has al­
most doubled, with associates receiving such 
advantages as free admission to home bas­
ketball games, free admission to all artist­
lecture series, book store discount and cam­
pus meals at cost for special events. 

With. the number of members enjoying 
the exc1tementts and rewards from associate 
participation, an additional benefit that of 
free admission to all major dram~ produc­
t10ns, has been added to the growing list of 
advantages. 



Holy Land Tour Highlights 
Biblical History Sites 

The Mount of Olives, the Garden of 
Gethsemene and the home of Mary, Martha 
and Lazarus are only three cites of Biblical 
history which will be part of the total ex­
perience of the "Best of the Holy Land" 
tour. Scheduled for March 13-22, the tour 
group will depart from Kennedy Interna­
tional Airport, headed for arrival at Tel 
Aviv on March 14. 

Hosting the tour will be Cedarville Col­
lege President, James T. Jeremiah, assisted 
by Rev. Lee Turner, Director of Develop­
ment at the college. Guided by these two 
men, the tour will explore the city of 
J eruselem, journey to the Dead Sea and 
visit Bethany, the home of Mary, Martha 
and Lazarus. The childhood home of Jesus, 
and the workshop of Joseph will be seen in 
Nazareth during the March trip to the 
homeland of our Lord. 

"Psalm 106:8-Showing Forth the Power of God" 

OCTOBER 16, 1971 

ACTIVITIES: 
Friday, October 15 

- Women's Fellowship Meeting and Luncheon 
-Pep Rally 

Saturday, HOMECOMING DAY! 
-Parade 
- Cedar Lake - Sky Dive 
- and much more 

1972 

I 

The ten glorious days walking where 
Christ walked, visiting the cities in which 
He ministered and seeing the country He 
saw, can become a reality at the cost of 
only $649.00. This totally Christian-oriented 
tour of the Holy Land will provide the op­
portunity to see the highlights of a beautiful 
and historic land and will provide a greater 
insight into the experiences recorded in 
Biblical History. 

Friends of the College are invited to join Dr. James T. Jeremiah and 
Rev. Lee Turner in a 10-day tour of the Holy Land 

10 GLORIOUS DAYS For addition information and a reserva­
tion application write to Dr. James T. 
Jeremiah, Cedarville College, Cedarville, 
Ohio 45314. 

MARCH 13-23, 1972 $649.00 from New York 
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1970-1971 YEAR VERSE 

rt'Remove not the 

ancient landmark 

which thy fat hers 

have set." 

Proverbs 2 2: 2 8 

Write For Descriptive Brochure 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 
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